Proposed Controlled Parking Zone N
Zone ‘V’ Extension Lambeth

Statutory Consultation 17 August 2018 — 21 September 2018

Dear Resident/Business

We are writing to you to let you know about the Statutory Consultation to extend the Vassall Controlled
Parking Zone (CPZ) to include your area, as well as inform you proposed improvements to the neighbouring
roads within the Myatts Field North Estate and Oval Quarter, including their potential future inclusion to the
Vassall CPZ.

The purpose of this leaflet is to give residents a chance to have their say on the proposed extension of the
Vassall Controlled Parking Zone (Phase 2) to include Henry Road, Fitzpatrick Road, Lennox Road,
Offenham Road, part of Cromwell Road and the remainder of Eythorne Road as shown on the plan overleaf.

In October 2016 an informal consultation on the proposed introduction of a controlled parking zone in your
area, where 71% of respondents supported a CPZ. We understand from resident feedback that there is a
desire for residents to have further opportunity to respond to the proposal to extend the CPZ into the above
roads.

The Council is undertaking this statutory consultation in to include these roads in the V CPZ operating
Monday to Friday, 8.30am to 6.30pm.

WHAT HAPPENS NEXT

A Notice of the Council’s intentions to introduce these measures will be published in a local newspaper
(Lambeth Weekender), London Gazette and posted on lamp columns in the area.

Representations for and against the proposals described in this Notice must be made in writing to: Parking
Design Team, Lambeth Council’s Capital Programmes, PO Box 734, Winchester, SO23 5DG, or email
cpzconsultation@lambeth.gov.uk quoting reference V CPZ extension by no later than 21 September 2018.

Objections must relate only to the elements of the scheme that are subject to this statutory consultation. All
representations along with Officers’ comments and recommendations will be presented in a final report to
be considered by the Council. This report will set out whether the Council will introduce a CPZ in the area,
and if so, which roads will be subject to such controls. The Council is required to give weight to the nature
and content of your representations and not necessarily the quantity. Your reasons are, therefore, important
to us.

A copy of the proposed Orders, detailed plans of the proposals and the Council’s Statement of Reasons
relating to the scheme can be inspected at the Civic Centre, 6 Brixton Hill, London, SW2 1EG. This
information is also available on Lambeth Council’s website, www.lambeth.gov.uk/vcpz.

The Statutory Consultation for Phase 2 CPZ will be completed on 21 September 2018. Subject to a
satisfactory consultation the Phase 2 CPZ could come into effect by November 2018.

Vassall Ward Councillors

ClIr Jacqui Dyer Tel — 07500 971 619 Email: jdyer3@lambeth.gov.uk
Clir Paul Gadsby Tel — 07814 567 690 Email: pgadsby@lambeth.gov.uk
Clir Annie Gallop Tel — 07920 560 175 Email: agallop@lambeth.gov.uk
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